
Brexit

The European Movement still will not accept the result of a big democratic
vote. They have sent me and doubtless many others a glossy brochure designed
to show what they see as the bad news of Brexit. They urge us “to build back
our ties with the rest of Europe”, code no doubt for trying to rejoin. Had
remain won I suspect they would have used such a win to justify every federal
scheme and every further removal of power from the UK which the EU has in
mind.

So what are their latest quibbles? Gone are the absurdly wrong forecasts of a
house price collapse, a jobs collapse, a GDP collapse as the UK looks forward
to its best year of growth for a long time now at last it is out. Instead of
a jobs collapse the UK discovers it is short of people for all the jobs that
are being created. They still want us to try to re enter the Erasmus scheme
instead of backing the new UK scheme which will help many more UK students.
They bemoan a loss of certain EU monies, when the UK has promised to spend
more than we were getting under EU rules. They are worried about rights of
refugees and of EU citizens settled here, yet this has all been taken care
of.They are right to highlight problems with fishing and Northern Ireland,
but these of course stem from having an Agreement with the EU instead of
running our own affairs. They should blame their EU for those troubles.

When people ask me what have been the wins so far, I say the biggest win is
the right of our country to decide for itself what to raise in tax, what to
spend, what to pass into law, who to negotiate Treaties with and how to
contribute to the treat causes of prosperity and democracy worldwide. It is
true that many of these freedoms have not yet been used. Much opportunity
lies ahead, as a Brexit public seeks to educate an anti Brexit establishment
into the joys and advantages of making our own decisions and making
government accountable directly to us through elections in a way
Commissioners never were. There are so many areas where we can do better now
we are free to do it our way,which I have often set out here.

We have already seen the big advantage of attracting our own vaccine
solutions and production capabilities, drawing on the excellence of Uk
science. We will create Free Trade Agreements with Australia, New Zealand and
the TPP as well as keeping all the FTAs we and the EU held jointly. We have
detached ourselves from the pressures to join the Euro or to send ever bigger
transfer payments to relatively rich countries on the continent.

http://www.government-world.com/brexit/

